
 

 

October 9, 2019 

 

The Honorable Mitch McConnell 

Majority Leader 

U.S. Senate 

Washington, D.C. 20510 

 

The Honorable Nancy Pelosi 

Speaker of the House 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

The Honorable Charles Schumer    The Honorable Kevin McCarthy  

Minority Leader      Minority Leader 

U.S. Senate      U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20510     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Congressional Leadership,  

 

On behalf of Research!America, thank you for your extraordinary efforts, and those of your 

dedicated staff members, to avoid another continuing resolution (CR) by completing the 

Fiscal Year 2020 appropriations process before the current CR expires on November 21, 

2019.  We appreciate that securing final appropriations legislation is a daunting task, but the 

consequences of failing in this task are untenable for the American people.  

 

The stultifying impact of CRs on medical and public health progress is illustrative: Each 

year, more than 145,000 Americans lose their lives before age 45 to physical and mental 

illness. Because personal loss is a tragedy, not a statistic, it is impossible to fully capture the 

devastating impact of so many lives cut short. However, it is possible is to deploy science, 

coupled with public health vigilance, to successfully fight back. From antibiotics to 

vaccines to magnetic imaging to immunology, history proves that life-saving progress is 

achievable. 

  

The National Institutes of Health, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, the Food 

and Drug Administration, the Agency for Healthcare Research and Quality and the National 

Science Foundation fuel progress that restores health and saves lives. CRs hamstring these 

agencies, stalling momentum and breeding uncertainty.  

 

By defaulting to previous year funding levels and forcing federal agencies to tread water 

rather than respond responsibly and strategically to dynamic circumstances, CRs squander 

the potential for desperately needed medical advances, stymie nimble response to public 

health threats, and lock in any spending that no longer makes sense, which needlessly drains 

dollars from taxpayer pockets. Our nation deserves better. 

  



We stand ready to support your efforts as you work to finish the FY20 appropriations process in a manner 

that empowers our nation to fight harder against deadly and debilitating diseases that – directly and 

indirectly – pose a threat to us all.   

 

Thank you for your vision and leadership. 

 

Sincerely,  

  
 

CC The Honorable Richard Shelby 

The Honorable Nita Lowey 

The Honorable Patrick Leahy 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

 


